
 
 
 
From the Editors 
 

 
 
We are proud of this issue, the product of an idea born several years ago when Marcel Bénéteau gave an excellent 
paper on francophone songs of the Detroit region at the CSTM conference held in St. John’s, NL. It has taken a long 
time to bring the project to fruition, and it could not have been done without the energy, enthusiasm, and 
determination of Marcel, who has served as guest editor. We thank him heartily. The only thing we can take credit 
for is bugging him to take time from his very busy teaching, research and performing schedule to write his own 
article and to keep reminding his contributors of their promises to write theirs.  

Well, finally it has all come together, and we trust the issue will prove useful to anglophones who have 
previously had very little available on the subject of Franco-Ontarian traditional music. For example, the work of 
Father Germain Lemieux is very important, yet up to now it has received surprisingly little attention in anglophone 
folklore and traditional music circles. Another example of the two solitudes that we must work harder to break 
down. Marcel, incidentally, had nothing to do with the Reviews section, but you will find there translations of 
reviews written at various times by Donald Deschênes of Marcel’s three CDs of traditional francophone songs from 
the Windsor-Detroit region. These are now available as a three-CD boxed set, the cover image of which you will 
find on the back of this issue, above the table of contents. Believe us when we say the set is well worth adding to 
your collection if you do not yet possess a copy. We wish we knew of a similar set with the best of Germain 
Lemieux’s Sudbury collection. We do hope to include in the next issue some reviews of CDs by some of the groups 
mentioned in Jean-Marc Lalonde’s piece on the contemporary Franco-Ontarian music scene. 

                                          David & Rosaleen Gregory  
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